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MEMO 

TO:  Mayor McFarland and Committee Members  

FROM:  Andrew Beyer, P.E. 

DATE:  January 5, 2023 

RE:  Finance Committee Agenda Narrative for January 9, 2022 

Agenda Items: 

Review and take action: Accept Urban Nonpoint Source & Storm Water Grant Award of $49,785 for catch 
basins in 2023 street project area 
 
BACKGROUND 
 

Review and take action: Accept Urban Nonpoint Source & Storm Water Grant Award of $49,785 for catch 
basins in 2023 street project area:   
 
The Engineering Division seeks approval to accept a Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources (WDNR) 

Urban Nonpoint Source & Storm Water Grant award of $49,785 for the installation of deep catch basins in the 

2023 street project area.  The catch basins include 36-inch-deep sumps (area beneath the lowest pipe in the 

catch basin and the bottom of the catch basin) that will remove Total Suspended Solids, Phosphorus and other 

pollutants from stormwater runoff in the S. Washington Street neighborhood before discharging to the Rock 

River. The installation of these catch basins will help the City work toward meeting the total maximum daily load 

(TMDL) goals in the Municipal Separate Storm Sewer System (MS4) Permit.  WDNR will pay 50% of the project 

costs up to $49,785. This grant expires at the end of 2024. The grant application was approved by the Finance 

Committee and submitted to WDNR in April 2022. 

 
 

 

Attachments: 

- Grant award document 

- Completed project contact page 

 


